WORSHIP & SPIRITUALITY COMMISSION
Thursday, May 3, 2018, Location:  Multi-purpose Room

Minutes

PRAYER – Fran Zuber
ATTENDANCE—Paul Bobay, Pam Bourjaily, Mary Kelley, Mike Kelley, Sandy O’Brien, Janet Steenlage, and Fran Zuber
APPROVAL OF APRIL MINUTES—Janet Steenlage moved, Paul Bobay seconded.
PAST EVENTS 
· April 7/8:  First Communion at all three masses—All masses went very well. Father invited children up to the altar which was well received by the families and everyone agreed was great. There were some suggestions for next year:
· If there is an overflow in the basement, have the communion ministers go down right away and administer communion. Upstairs we are waiting for the families to receive their first communion from Father Adam but that is confusing for the people in the lower level and they are wondering if they need to come up to receive communion.
· Review the process for First Communion families coming up to communion so that it is uniform for all masses. A suggestion was to have the families come up starting with the people in the front rather than the back. This commission will review this issue again at the June meeting. 
UPCOMING EVENTS
· May 5/6:  Parish Council Elections—Ballots and boxes will be housed in the multipurpose room (MPR) before and after mass. Parishioners will be invited to go to the MPR before and after mass to vote so that the voting does not have to be done during mass. 
· May 12/13: Ascension of the Lord
· Mother’s Day—Father Adam will bless mothers during mass. Knights of Columbus will hand out flowers after mass.
· May 20:  Pentecost Sunday

· Mary will recruit EMs to carry banners in procession before mass.
· Janet will check on an article in bulletin and on website asking parishioners to wear red.
· High school graduates will be recognized at the 11:00 a.m. mass.

June 16/17:  Father’s Day

· Father Adam will bless fathers during mass.
Friday, June 22:  St. Thomas More Feast Day
· Janet will check with Karla about putting a flier in bulletin.
ART & ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE– Mary Kelley
· May 19—Decorating for Pentecost. There is an afternoon wedding on that day but the bride is fine with the red decorations. 

· May 21—Converting to ordinary time.

· Discussion on displaying flags (American and Papal) in the church entryway—After a request by a parishioner, the A&E Committee had a lengthy discussion about displaying flags in the church entryway. This topic has been discussed by the W&S Commission in previous years (August, 2016) but addressed this topic again. It was decided that since the A&E Committee had addressed it and made a decision we would support their decision this year. The W & S Commission will discuss this topic again to make a final policy statement on this topic. The policy as A&E has outlined is as follows:

· American and Papal Flags in the Church Entryway: The entryway of the church is small and space is limited for displays. No permanent display can be done at this time but flags will be displayed temporarily based on this schedule: Flags will be put up Memorial Day weekend and stay up through Independence Day. After July 4th the flags will be taken down and then put up again on Veteran’s Day weekend (put up Saturday morning and taken down Monday afternoon).
PASTORAL COUNCIL NEWS – Pamela Bourjaily

· Bylaws and Constitution has been updated. 

· The Capital Campaign Feasibility Study will be discussed at the May 19-20 masses. There will be three listening sessions; June 3, 6, and 12, to get the information out to parishioners and answer questions. 

OTHER BUSINESS
· Usher shortage—We are short of user at all masses. The shortage is urgent at the 5:15 p.m. mass. Mary will ask Father Adam to make an announcement at masses and a blurb will be put in the bulletin to ask people to volunteer.
· Blessing of the Sick—Janet will check on when the next blessing is scheduled. The last time it was done was November 4-5, 2017. 
· Moving announcements to end of mass—There was a discussion about moving the announcements to the end of mass after a parishioner stated that they miss the announcements when they are late for mass. Currently this Commission feels that the announcements fit better at the beginning of mass so no changes will be made at this time.
· St. Thomas More Feastday—Paul suggested that it would be nice to have a cake or cupcakes after daily mass on June 22. We will discuss this again at the June meeting.
· List of Accomplishments & Activities done by W&S Commission—
· Inclusion of lower level space in operation of regular mass has gone very smoothly.
· All eucharistic ministers have been trained to administer to parishioners attending mass in both levels of the church (upper and lower).
· Monthly meetings held to support professional planning and administration of all masses and events during the year at St. Thomas More Church.
· Professional training and scheduling of personnel for all liturgies offered during the course of the year at St. Thomas More Church.
· Beautiful decorations provided by the A & E Committee that enhance the experience for parishioners during all masses and events during the year at St. Thomas More Church.
· Beautiful flowers provided by the Flower Committee that enhance the experience for parishioners during all masses and events during the year at St. Thomas More Church.
ITEMS FROM FATHER CHUCK—nothing at this time.
NEXT MEETING:  Thursday, June 7, 2018
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